
nursing students, health care assistants and nurse cadets, the Royal College of 

Nursing (RCN) is the voice of nursing across the UK and the largest professional 

union of nursing staff in the world. RCN members work in a variety of hospital and 

community settings in the NHS and the independent sector. The R CN promotes 

patient and nursing interests on a wide range of issues by working closely with the 

Government, the UK parliaments and other national and European political 

institutions, trade unions, professional bodies and voluntary organisations.  

 

 

With pla ns for Integrated Care Providers (ICPs) progressing, we are pleased to see 

the draft version of the directions which will support the integration of primary 

medical services into the ICP contract. We do not have feedback on the technical 

aspects of the dir ections, but we would like to take this opportunity to reiterate our 

need for assurance on a number of issues which could impact upon the nursing 

workforce .  

 

 
The need for assurances in relation to the introduction of Integrated Care Providers 
 

appropriate settings. However, we have previously expressed fears that these type 
of changes may be used as a smokescreen for savings instead, and that services 
may be cut without good alternative arrangements being made for people needing 
care.  
 
The introduction of Integrated Care Providers could lead to potential changes for 
staff who may have to work across se



https://www.rcn.org.uk/about-us/policy-briefings/conr-0617
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